HVCB  Chairman's  Report





The majority of time in the ADSCOM meeting was spent discussing the proposed  reorganization of the PES Technical Committees which was emailed to all the Switchgear Committee members.  Dean Sigmon will submit a position paper from the Switchgear Committee opposing the reorganization as proposed.  If you would like to submit individual comments on the proposed reorganization please send them to the PES Vice-President of Technical Activities Harry Jones at h.jones@ieee.org.





A new PAR form is on the IEEE Standards Association web page in html and txt format.  A PAR Extension form is there as well.  These new electronic forms must be used to submit new PARs.





For help in posting a draft document on the IEEE web site for review contact Luigi Napoli.  As I understand the document will have to be password protected and the WG members given the password.





As a Category D Liaison to IEC TC17, the IEEE Switchgear Committee will be receiving IEC TC17 documents for comments.  Keith Gray is the current point of contact and he will distribute the documents for comment as appropriate.





I encourage each of you who are not Senior Members to apply for Senior Membership.  Senior Membership requirements can be found on the IEEE web site and the forms can be filled out online.  You need three references who are either a Fellow or Senior Member.  Senior Membership means recognition of your accomplishments by your peers, and you should never underestimate you contributions to the power engineering field.  Your active participation in standards activities carries more than enough weight to ensure your upgrade to Senior Member.  Applying for Senior Membership also demonstrates your commitment to your chosen profession.  A person can also be nominated by his peers for Senior Membership.  If there is anyone you feel should be


considered for Senior Member you can initiate the process.  As a Senior Member myself I would be happy to help you in any way I can.





Another important aspect of being a Senior Member is that you have to be a Senior Member before you can be nominated for Fellow in the IEEE.  John Brunke heads up the Switchgear Committee effort of Fellow nomination review.  Please help us to identify worthy candidates for Fellow nomination and contact John for information on the nomination process.  Information is also available on the IEEE web page.
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